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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13th October 2015 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. K. Hanmer – Chair, S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, L.T. Brayne, M. Hanmer, D. Plant, Shirley Reynolds, Stephen Reynolds, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K. Watkins.
IN ATTENDANCE:
Amanda Roberts (Telford & Wrekin Council) and 8 members of the public.
15/2734  APOLOGIES  
Apologies were received from Cllr. H. Smith (illness).  
15/2735 DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS
There were no declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.
15/2736 PRESENTATION OF GRANTS

Grants were presented to West Telford VIP Group, Telford & Wrekin Arthritis Support Group and Telford Thai Boxing Club.

15/2737 TO RECEIVE AMANDA ROBERTS FROM TELFORD & WREKIN COUNCIL

a) To discuss Street Lighting Procurement Opportunity
Amanda said that TWC have to re-let the street lighting maintenance contract which expires on 31st March 2016.  The value of the contract means that TWC have to follow the new EU procurement rules so an extension has been agreed to the end of December 2016 in order to undergo a tender process.
TWC manage 422 lights on our behalf and this arrangement has been in place since the 1980s and no changes are proposed as it enables residents to pay a lower charge.  Under current arrangements the average band D charge to residents is £25.51.  If the lights were handed back to TWC, residents would be charged £30.98 which would be an additional cost of £5.47 per annum.
Amanda said that the current contract is based on paying an agreed rate for every individual action that is taken or part that is installed by the contractor.  Due to the age and condition of many units this means that annual maintenance costs are impossible to predict and will increase over time.  The proposed new contract is to be procured with the aim of reducing the two high financial risks: Maintenance Activity - which will be charged as an annual fixed rate making the costs predictable for the life of the contract (12 years) and Energy Costs – as part of the new contract TWC are proposing an invest-to-save model which will deliver savings in the  KWH’s used.  Through this model, a reduction in actual KWH usages is predictable but the costs per KWH are not.   Therefore the financial risk of energy costs will be reduced but not removed.

Amanda said in summary that the proposed new contract will potentially bring savings due to the proposed investment in the assets.  Maintenance savings will be controlled over the life of the contract as they are looking for a fixed amount to pay to the contractor.  Energy savings cannot be controllable in the same way, but the baseline energy usage will be reduced, ensuring that energy costs are lower than they would have been without the up-front investment.  Once the initial investment is repaid to TWC all savings remain with the Parish.

Amanda tabled figures which are estimated and which show that Year 1 total estimated cost £35,815, Years 2 – 12 total estimated cost £34,720.  Year 13 onwards total estimated cost £18,275.
Cllr. C.F. Smith asked if TWC are going to change all the lanterns and if they can guarantee that the lighting power will not diminish as when changes were made at Gibbons Road we received a lot of complaints.  Amanda said that they will work with the contractors and residents when the lanterns are changed.  
Cllr. Thompson asked if there is any possibility of more lights in the parish.  Amanda said that the Parish Council usually fund any extra lights.

Amanda made a note of lights not working in the parish including two at Plough Road/Talbot Close that have been off for almost a year.  

b) To discuss speeding at Moss Road
Cllr. Brayne said that he is concerned about the speeding at Moss Road and is worried that someone is going to be killed.
The Chair, Cllr. K. Hanmer said that she has witnessed drivers speeding and pointed out that there is no footpath on a section of the road.
Amanda said that Nick Kitchen has looked at collision figures for the last 5 years and there have been 4 slight injuries, none of them pedestrians and 3 pedal cyclist injuries.  There has been a report made about ‘rat running’ on this road because of traffic signals on Wrockwardine Wood Way.  The average speed is 28 mph and out of every 100 vehicles, 85 are below the speed limit and 15 are above the limit.  Volumes are below 250 per hour so Amanda said it is unlikely to receive formal traffic calming from the Safer Roads Partnership.  Amanda said that she can refer the problem to the local police team and Cllr. Brayne said that this has already been done several times.  Amanda said that it will be put on the list for a future Capital Safety Programme.

Cllr. C.F. Smith said that this problem has been ongoing for years and needs to be referred back to the local policing team.
Cllr Brayne said that he disagrees with the average speed as he is talking about the vehicles that are speeding and would like to know what speeds they are reaching.  Cllr. Brayne pointed out that speeds of 65/68mph have been previously reported.

Amanda said that she will take our comments back to Nick Kitchen with a view to arranging for the local police team to action speed monitoring and inclusion on the Capital Programme.

Cllr. Shirley Reynolds asked if Gibbons Road/Wade Road could be considered also as there is a similar problem there.

A resident said that people drop children off at Trench Tots on Gibbons Road and traffic is speeding around 8 – 8.30am and also in the afternoon.  The resident pointed out that this road is also used as a ‘rat run’.

A resident said that she understood that there was to be a pedestrian crossing at the new school and expressed concern that five young children crossed the road in front of her son in law.  The resident said she understood there would be traffic lights at the entrance to the drop off car park on New Road.  It was pointed out the TWC could not afford to install lights at this location.  The resident said that vehicles are pulling out on traffic when they can’t see from the left as vehicles are queued.   Cllr. Plant said that he has received several reports about the same problem.  Cllr. Shirley Reynolds said that she understood that the proposals showed the traffic was only going to feed from the left.
Cllr. J. Thompson said that near to No. 4 Woodhouse Crescent the yellow lines have been shortened so people are parking on the corner restricting vision.  Amanda said that she will find out why they were shortened.

A resident said that there is a problem with vehicles parking on the bend at Wade Road/Gibbons Road.  Cllr. C.F. Smith pointed out that double yellow lines are supposed to be installed at this location and Amanda agreed to chase this up.

The Chair thanked Amanda for attending and she left the meeting at 7.35pm.

15/2738 Public Session

a) A resident said that the demountable promised to Trench Tots is being used as a site office and they will not be able to have it until the end of June so are now back to square one. They have had a price for extending the nursery but will have to go back to planning and are hoping TWC will be able to help them.
b) A resident asked if the playing field at Pinewood Avenue will have to be included when TWC consider green areas as part of the new Local Plan.  Cllr. C.F. Smith said that this field is already registered as a village green.

c) A resident reported a 9” high bar sticking out of the ground on the footpath from Gibbons Road to Woodhouse Crescent.  It  is a broken plastic bollard that was installed previously to stop traffic getting through and needs replacing.

15/2739 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 8th September 2015 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
15/2740 The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 29th September 2015 were accepted by the Full Council.
15/2741 The Minutes of the Christmas Party Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 29th September 2015 were accepted by the Full Council.
15/2742 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that the office telephone in now working after five weeks without a phone.
The Clerk said that she attended a training session on  Budget & Precept Setting at Shirehall on Monday 12th October.

15/2743  CORRESPONDENCE
a) Telford & Wrekin Council – Notice of Temporary Prohibition of Traffic Order for A518 Trench on 30th October for 1 day.  Traffic will be prohibited from travelling along the A518 from Trench Lock Roundabout to Hortonwood Roundabout.  The diversion route for vehicles travelling westbound will be via Hortonwood 37, Hortonwood 30 and the A442.  For travelling East, visa versa.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to the Festival of Remembrance on 8th November at Oakengates Theatre at 8pm.  Ticket only event and a maximum of four tickets.
c) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to the Civic Carol Service on 1st December at Oakengates Theatre at 7.30pm.  Ticket only event and a maximum of four tickets.
d) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to Holocaust Memorial Day Civic Ceremony on 27th January 2016 at Oakengates Theatre at 2pm.
e) Telford & Wrekin Arthritis Support Group – Letter of thanks for a grant.
f) SALC – Notice of Conference and Annual General Meeting on 31st October 10am – 1.15pm at The Shirehall, Shrewsbury.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AFTER PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA

Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to British Red Cross Talk for Holocaust Memorial Day on 27th January 2016 at Oakengates Theatre at 6 – 7pm.  Hosted by Cllr. Kuldip Sahota – Jane Abdulla, British Red Cross Operations Director will talk about what the Red Cross did during Holocaust and what they have done since to help refugees in war.

TABLED CORRESPONDENCE      

Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to nominate a child, young person or group for an annual award called Telford Tommy’s.  Anyone can nominate children and young people that they know have made a difference in the community or improved and enriched their own or others’ lives.  Young people can also nominate themselves or their friends.  Closing date is 30th November.

Local Council Review Magazine

15/2744 PAYMENTS TO BE ISSUED
Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for October 2015.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for October 2015 totalling £9,038.56 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)

15/2745 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE A STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR SEPTEMBER
A Statement of Accounts for September was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for September 2015.
15/2746 ANNUAL AUDIT – YEAR ENDING 31ST MARCH 2015

The Annual Audit External Auditors Report was tabled. There were no matters to bring to the councils attention in the report.  RESOLVED – to accept the External Auditors Report.

15/2747 GENERAL POWER OF COMPETENCE

RESOLVED – to adopt the General Power of Competence.

15/2748 TO CONSIDER APPLYING FOR THE LOCAL COUNCIL AWARD SCHEME

RESOLVED – to apply for the Local Council Award Scheme – Quality Award.
15/2749 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION OR ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
It was AGREED to invite Arriva to the next meeting to discuss complaints received regarding Service No. 7.
15/2750  DATE & VENUE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Full Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 10th November 2015 in the Meeting Room at 7pm.
The meeting closed at 8pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….


Chairman
PAGE  
2

